From: Chris Spencer
To: City Council
Subject: Point Wells

Date: Thursday, February 07, 2013 5:51:26 PM

Dear Council Member,

We moved to Richmond Beach as a young couple in 1973 and have lived in the same house since that time. We have raised a family and have operated a business in Shoreline for many years. Richmond Beach has been a peaceful and picturesque community that has offered a wonderful quality of life.

In the past forty years there has never been such a profound threat to the quality of life in our beautiful community. The potential of thousands of housing units at Point Wells is absolutely astounding. The impact to Richmond Beach will be devastating! This is not an "urban" area, it is and should remain a quiet community. Please do everything in your power to block a large development that is totally out of scale and proportion for our neighborhood. The noise, pollution, crowding, traffic bottlenecks and congestion etc., will adversely affect every resident. The time is now to fight for Richmond Beach! We are looking to our elected officials to help in this effort.

Brad and Christina Spencer